Minutes for July 13, 2010 NEHERS Board

Attendees:  Peter Harding, Frank Migneco, Chris Gordon, Glenn Haynes. And Peggy MacLeod. 

THERE WAS NO QUORUM (LESS THAN 5) SO THIS WASN’T AN OFFICIAL BOARD MEETING. 

Approval of minutes of last meeting – will send and ask for approval through email

Treasurer’s report

· Glenn reviewed payables but there was no quorum so could not approve. 

· PSD’s invoice for Wall NJ Training was for $11,250, but they still owe us 770.38 due to overpayment from last invoice.  Glenn will pay them the net amount of $10,479.62

· Peggy will send an email to Board members to have an email approval on list of payables of $20,859.81. 
· After approval Glenn will make payments.
· New accountant status – our new accountant hasn’t done any of the work;  Glenn to follow up with him to get back on track.  Peter, Glenn, and Serra to have a conference call to be sure our needs are understood and can be met.

Peter sent out an “Activity Budget & Calendar Review” to give us a visual track of where we are, what our regular and planned activities are, and an estimated budget.   The calendar also shows tentative dates for webinars that could come out of the ACI sessions.  He proposed 2nd Wednesday of the month for 6 webinars per year. 

Peggy’s report – sent previous email

· Membership dues collected to date: $21,950  (compared to 2009: 19,250)

· Training Sessions 

· Plymouth, 8/23 – 16 enrolled

· Berlin, CT - Peter contacted CL&P about hosting another training in October or November 

· Tentative Plymouth or Central NH February 2011 

Program Development

· Chris and Peter reviewed the documents Frank delivered and feel that FrankLin has fulfilled their plan development, and therefore recommended to the Board that they be paid (see June invoices)

· Peter put FrankLin’s tentative planned activities on the planning calendar.

· Frank will resend out the Survey Expectation Outlines in Word format and ask for Board input by July 23rd.  

· Chris and Frank are working on a sponsorship member category

ACI New England activities – positive reception from ACI on developing a RESNET approved track or group of sessions.

· Meetings planned (Tuesday): Board, QAD committee, Social

· Rater Exam time – not sure what day

· Professional Development track discussion

· Frank pictured a separate column for our track in the ACI draft schedule that Peggy forward to the Board.  Peter and Chris see that as a possible negative, ACI might be hesitant to narrow the audience to “just raters”.  [Note, in the past ACI conferences, nearly every session was RESNET approved]

· Frank suggested he take the first pass to select one session from each breakout session on the DRAFT schedule that looked appropriate for RESNET approval, then ask for feedback from the Board.  After that he would work with ACI and contact the speakers they find, to see if they would agree to develop a 10-question quiz and later do a webinar for our members, etc. [need discussion of how much to offer them to do webinar]

· There is an opportunity to package a group of RESNET approved sessions for some or all of the other ACI conferences – there will be some overlap of classes, and some sessions will be new. 

· Peggy brought up the need to determine how we would collect revenues for the October and other ACI (and other) conferences before we decide to do further organizing. Peter will put together a beginning spreadsheet with possible revenues.

Glenn pointed out that we need to take a close look at Peter’s activity calendar, and consider what our income needs to be to support the development activities we are proposing.  Website expenditures have to be considered, and revenues need to be planned with all costs projected 

Nominating Committee for 2011 – Peggy will ask Jim Hammel to chair and will send an email to other Board members to ask who would serve, and non-Board members are also needed.  October ACI conference might be a nice time to recruit possible candidates. 

Committee Reports

· Membership  to date – see Peggy’s report

· Member calls

· Passivhaus for August

· QAD committee had a meeting, with just a small attendance. They did make progress, will not meet in August, but meet in Sturbridge.  Peggy is organizing a room for Tuesday Oct 5 for a QAD meeting after the Board meeting.

